Board of Selectmen

SPECIAL MEETING

November 7, 2018 — 3:00 PM Town Hall Conference Room

MINUTES

Members Present: Selectmen Glen Coutu and John Bendoraitis

Others Present: Administrative Assistant Bernard Dennler and Nick DeLia of JLN Associates

1.0 Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by G. Coutu at 3:15 PM.

2.0 Discussion of ongoing fire safety study with representatives of JLN Associates

N. DeLia briefed the Board of Selectmen on the ongoing fire safety audit by JLN Associates. JLN is currently analyzing data from all calls for the last five fiscal years. He noted based on that data they are not seeing some of the routine issues they frequently encounter in other Towns. He said the data they have received so far shows positive participation numbers with regard to the percentage of calls to which members respond. He added it was unusual to see participation rates like those today.

N. DeLia said the Lebanon Volunteer Fire Department have been good stewards of the money allocated to them by the Town. He said the department is doing very well from an organizational standpoint and described it as a credit to them. He said that the assessment on whether to proceed with the proposed campground garage bay lease will be based on the value it can provide to residents based on its location and capacity.

He said the report is about halfway done and is on track to be presented in its draft form by January 1, 2019.

NO ACTION TAKEN.

3.0 Adjournment

G. Coutu MOVED to adjourn the Meeting at 4:22 PM. J. Bendoraitis SECONDED.

MOTION CARRIED: 2:0:0

Respectfully Submitted,

Bernard Dennler, Administrative Assistant